SUMMARY SOUTHWEST DISTRICT # 4 CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CPAC) MEETING

FCCJ - Kent Campus Student Union G-121, 3939 Roosevelt Boulevard

(The meeting was temporarily moved to Conference Room B – Auditorium)

Monday, January 12, 2004

Committee Members Present

Staff/Elected Officials/Guests/Media

(See the attached Sign-In Sheet... <u>Please remember to sign in at all meetings</u>.)

- (1) Call to Order 7:05 p.m.
 - Excused were: Ralph Malphurs and Councilman Daniel Davis
 - Minutes of the previous meeting was approved.

(2) Introduction of Guests/ Acknowledgments –

Diann Smith and Daphne Colbert were acknowledged.

(3) Presentation(s) –

- Susan Chappel, Asst. Dean, FCCJ discussed The New FCCJ Campus at Cecil Commerce Center. With her was J.B. Rennegar, Director of Operations, FCCJ/Cecil Commerce, who discussed the new Aviation Center of Excellence.
- Lynn Drysdale, Jacksonville Legal Aid discussed consumer support programs offered in partnership of Legal Aid and the City. She announced a meeting scheduled at Kent Campus on January 29th. She gave her phone number (356-8371 X-306) for consumer fraud issues. Thelma Jackson and Yvonne Mitchell arrived and reiterated services offered by the City of Jacksonville Consumer Affairs Division and stated that they will regularly attend CPAC meetings as staff of the Neighborhoods Department.

(4) Subcommittee Reports & Announcements

- Chairman's Report Carl Moore announced the City-wide Cleanup and left the topic open for discussion. He also appealed for volunteers for the State Neighborhoods Conference and for the Super Bowl. He followed up on Semis Parking on Fair Street.
- Council Member's Announcements Diann Smith stated that District 11 projects are moving forward. Daphne Colbert stated that there will be a meeting in Sweetwater about the M.L. Gibbs Community Center. Additionally, she stated other District 10 meetings include a meeting at Gregory Drive Elementary; and on March 29 or 31 the District 10 Quarterly Meeting will be held.
- **Education** The Duval County Public School Rep. Barbara Langley answered questions about Small Schools.

- **Economic Development** Sally Robeson talked about the New Ways Initiative Grant.
- **Beautification, Community Facilities and Services** Curtis Johnson spoke about Brannon Field/Chaffee Road Area Developments.
- Land Use, Zoning, and Transportation Dick Jackson talked about the Ortega Boat Yard Development.

(5) Staff Reports/Announcements

- **Neighborhoods Department** Thomas Waters announced that the CPAC Sign In Sheet has been updated. He appealed for a date for the City-wide Cleanup. He also presented a certificate of appreciation to Lee Martin for serving as Vice-chair of the CPAC.
- **Building & Zoning** No report.
- **Planning & Development** Amendments to the Comp. Plan were discussed. A question was asked about School Planning.
- **Duval County School Board** Report made earlier.
- **Office of the Sheriff** No report.
- **Fire & Rescue** Not present.
- **Property Safety** No report.
- (6) Old Business/New Business None
- (7) **Comments From the Public** Phillip Parsons, Ortega Forest, talked about problems with ditches, lack of curbs, and septic tanks. Statements were made about older neighborhoods being ignored. Timmuquana Manor and Sweetwater agreed.
- (8) Motion to Adjourn The meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m., Monday, February 9, 2003, FCCJ Kent Campus, room G-121.